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This	week,	the	health	care	focus	has	been	on	the	U.S.	Capitol.		Despite	Governor	Newsom’s	signing	the	state	budget	over	
the	weekend,	what	is	taking	place	in	Washington,	DC	will	have	an	outsized	impact	on	the	work	in	California	and	will	
require	the	state	to	open	up	its	budget	bill	to	work	out	how	to	address	the	cuts	that	are	coming.		The	Governor,	
California	Health	and	Human	Services	Secretary	and	the	Director	of	the	Department	of	Health	Care	Services	held	a	
press	conference	last	Friday,	outlining	the	concerns	they	have	with	the	federal	bill	currently	being	debated.	You	can	
access	the	Governor’s	press	conference	video	here.		Slides	from	the	presentation	can	be	found	here.	Press	release	here.		
	
The	Governor	anticipates	about	a	$28.4	billion	hit	to	California’s	Medi-Cal	program	–	along	with	billions	in	cuts	to	other	
human	service	safety	net	programs	like	SNAP,	the	nutrition	program	for	low-income	Californians.	The	Governor	
highlights	other	important	numbers:		
	
§ 3.4	million	Californians	at	risk	of	losing	health	care	coverage	
§ 2	million	Californians	enrolled	in	Covered	California	will	see	premium	increases		
§ 217,000	jobs	lost		
§ $4.3	billion	penalty	for	providing	non-emergency	healthcare	to	undocumented	Californians	
§ $305	million	cut	to	Planned	Parenthood	
§ 735,000	Californians	losing	food	assistance	
	
It	is	important	to	note	that	we	are	still	waiting	to	determine	what	will	be	the	full	extent	of	the	impact.		One	critical	
component	of	the	federal	bill	is	the	timing	of	the	implementation	of	the	various	cuts	to	different	programs.		Different	
cuts	have	different	implementation	times	so	there	will	be	some	immediate	cuts	and	some	that	are	in	the	out	years.		
California’s	need	to	respond	will	likely	begin	with	its	2025-2026	budget,	but	extent	over	the	next	several	years.			
	
In	addition,	one	major	outstanding	issue	is	whether	the	federal	bill	will	allow	California	to	remedy	any	components	of	
its	Medicaid	program	to	meet	the	new	requirements.		The	Hospital	Fee	program	could	come	into	compliance	with	the	
federal	bill,	if	CMS	allows	it.		This	fix	could	mean	billions	to	California	hospitals	and	could	be	the	difference	between	
extensive	hospital	closures	or	not.		In	addition,	we	will	see	if	California	lawmakers	eliminate	coverage	altogether	for	
undocumented	Californians	to	avoid	the	$4.3	billion	penalty.		We	will	have	to	see	what	some	of	the	California	delegation	
moderate	Republicans	were	able	to	negotiate	related	to	the	ability	for	California	to	make	adjustments	to	stave	off	the	
most	difficult	cuts,	or	if	we	all	need	to	brace	for	a	substantive	reduction	in	access	to	health	care.			
	
	

(more)	

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5qqbn1FK1Ac
https://govca.app.box.com/s/ea4g7lvekzv4agf18hgl5f2ztuelg0zb
https://www.gov.ca.gov/2025/06/27/governor-newsom-slams-trump-over-bill-that-would-cut-millions-in-health-coverage-food-assistance-for-california/


 
For more information, please contact Lori Dangberg at 1215 K Street, Suite 2040 § Sacramento, CA  95814 

916.591.3991 or e-mail: ldangberg@thealliance.net 

Federal	Watch	
(continued)	

The	Legislature	and	Governor	have	all	noted	that	changes	to	the	state’s	budget	may	be	needed	once	we	see	the	final	
result	of	the	federal	actions,	but	no	special	session	has	yet	been	called.		The	timing	on	the	latter	likely	depends	on	the	
timing	of	the	cuts	included	in	the	wiggle	room	and	administrative	flexibility	negotiated	around	the	federal	bill.		
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